
Please note that, upon reasonable notice, efforts will be made to accommodate the needs of disabled individuals through 
appropriate aids and services. For additional information or to request this service, contact the Village Clerk at 246-5200. 

 
 

AGENDA 
VILLAGE OF SUSSEX 

PARKS & RECREATION BOARD 
6:30 PM TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 17, 2024  

SUSSEX CIVIC CENTER – COMMUNITY ROOM 1ST FLOOR 
N64W23760 MAIN STREET 

Pursuant to the requirements of Section 19.84, Wis. Stats., notice is hereby given of a meeting of the Village of Sussex Park & 
Recreation Board, at which a quorum of the Village Board may attend in order to gather information about a subject which they 
have decision making responsibility. The meeting will be held at the above noted date, time and location. Notice of Village Board 
Quorum, (Chairperson to announce the following if a quorum of the Village Board is virtually in attendance at the meeting: Please 
let the minutes reflect that a quorum of the Village Board is present and that the Village Board members may be making 
comments under any area where the public may comments or if the rules are suspended to allow them to do so.) 
 

1. Roll call 

2. Consideration and possible action on the minutes from the August 20, 2024, meeting 

3. Comments from Citizens Present 

4. Discussion and Possible Action on Community Special Event: Disc Golf for Life 

5. Discussion and Possible Action on Tree Preservation Plan for Wildflower Subdivision 

6. Discussion and Possible Action on Village Sign Policy Updates 

7. Park & Recreation Director’s Report 

8. Topics for Future Agenda Items 

9. Adjournment 

Robert Fourness 
Chairperson 

      __________________________________ 

Jeremy Smith 
Village Administrator 

N64W23760 Main Street 
Sussex, Wisconsin 53089 

(262) 246-5200 
info@sussexwi.gov 

villagesussex.org 
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VILLAGE OF SUSSEX 

PARK AND RECREATION BOARD 
6:30 PM TUESDAY, AUGUST 20, 2024 

SUSSEX CIVIC CENTER 
N64W23760 MAIN STREET, SUSSEX, WI 53089 

 
MINUTES 

Meeting was called to order at 6:33pm. 
 
1. Roll Call 
Members Present: Chairman Bob Fourness, Chuck Vojtas, Trustee Ron Wells, Kelly Tetting, Mike Waltz, 
and Nadine Coenen 
Members Absent: Chris Kostka 
Staff Present: Parks and Recreation Director, Halie Dobbeck 
Village Board Present: Trustee Lee Uecker 
 
2. Consideration and action on minutes from the June 18, 2024, meeting. 
Motion by Tetting, seconded by Waltz to approve the minutes as presented.   

Motion Carried 6-0. 
3. Comments from Citizens 
No one was present that wished to speak. 
 
4. Consideration on Soccer Field Rental Fee Increase 
Motion by Waltz, seconded by Coenen to approve the soccer field rate to $65/3 hours and require 
payment for the rental facility for both soccer and ball diamonds prior to usage. Additionally, the Park 
Board would like to see a bi-annual rental rate market and cost analysis for all rental facilities to 
determine if rate increases are necessary. 

Motion Carried 6-0. 
 
5. Consideration on Swimming Pool Feasibility Study Committee Structure 
Motion by Coenen, seconded by Vojtas, to adopt the following Aquatic Steering Committee Framework:  
 2 Village Board Members (to be appointed by the Village President) 

2 Park Board Members (to be appointed by the Village President, with a recommendation for 
Kelly Tetting and Bob Fourness) 
5 Community Members (must be an odd number) that can apply to be considered. Community 
Members must be a Sussex resident.  
Kelly Tetting has been appointed to represent the Park Board to select community members 
from the applications with the Village President. 

Motion Carried 6-0. 
 

6. Consideration on The Ridge at Village Park Main Pavilion Concept Design 
Project was presented by the Park Board committee representatives, Mike Waltz and Nadine Coenen. 
 
Motion by Wells, seconded by Vojtas, to approve the Main Pavilion Committee’s report on the Main 
Pavilion Design Concept for The Ridge at Village Park and recommend that Village Board approve the 
project in the 2025 budget.     

         Motion Carried 6-0. 
 
 
 
 
7. Director’s Report 



 
Dobbeck provided the following: 
-100 Year Celebration was a success and thank you to every one of our volunteers and those that 
attended. 
-Grogan Park playground is installed. The park will be ready for the ribbon cutting and Pints in the Park 
on September 19. 
- There have been complaints about e-bikes on the Nancy Whalen Trail. Residents are advised to call the 
non-emergency number. Residents are requesting stairs on the Nancy Whalen Trail. Director Dobbeck is 
meeting with an eagle scout to discuss this project. 
-Coldwater Creek Park grand opening had a large turnout. There are some concerns regarding the cork 
surfacing. The surfacing company will be applying a UV/glue coating under warranty to provide 
additional protection. We are also aware of staining occurring from the playground equipment and are 
working with the playground company to understand why. 
-Summer Day Camp was the largest the Village has ever run. 
-The Summer Sunshine Dance Recital on August 17 had over 300 attendees and 112 dancers. 
-Spooky Sussex has sold over 1,173 tickets and we changed the ticketing system to allow for more 
attendance. 
 
8. Topics for Future Agenda Items 
None were discussed. 
 
9. Adjournment 
Motion by Vojtas, seconded by Fourness to adjourn at 7:56 p.m. 
                                                                                                                                          Motion Carried 6-0. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Halie Dobbeck 
Parks and Recreation Director  



 

 

 

TO:  Parks & Recreation Board 

FROM:  Halie Dobbeck, Parks & Recreation Director 

RE:  Community Special Event Request – “Disc Golf For Life” 

DATE:  September 12, 2024 

 

Catholic Memorial High School’s Pro Life Club would like to host a disc golf tournament fundraiser for “Life’s 
Connection” at Village Park on Saturday October 12, 2024 from 8am-2pm.  

Facilities requested are: 

-Disc Golf Course 

-North Open Air Shelter 

They plan to use the parking stalls in the park as their parking plan.  

N64W23760 Main Street 
Sussex, Wisconsin 53089 

(262) 246-5200 
info@sussexwi.gov 

villagesussex.org 
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M E M O R A N D U M 

 

To: September 17, 2024 Park and Recreation Board 

 

From: Gabriel Gilbertson, Community Development Director 

 

Re: Wildflower Subdivision 

 

Date: September 11, 2024                             

 

The Wildflower Subdivision is a 111-lot single family subdivision on the southeast corner of Main 

Street and State Highway 164. The land is currently agricultural and being farmed as such. Because of 

its use as a farm field, the number of trees to be removed to accommodate the subdivision is minimal.  

 

The submitted tree inventory is proposing to remove a total of 1,039 inches of trees and preserving 

1,564 inches of trees. The Code requires the developer to mitigate 90% of the total tree inventory 

meaning the developer would have to plant 779 inches of trees to mitigate what is being removed.  

 

According to the submitted landscape plan, the developer is proposing to plant 315 trees for a total of 

787 inches. Because the developer is proposing to replant more inches worth of trees than is being 

removed, the Village would not require funds from the developer to plant trees elsewhere. 

 

Recommendation:  Staff recommends the Park and Recreation Board approve the tree preservation and 

mitigation plan for the Wildflower Subdivision subject to the developer implementing the submitted 

landscape plan and planting a total of 315 trees or 787 inches of trees and subject to the landscape plan 

being approved as part of the Developer’s Agreement.  

 

N64W23760 Main Street 

Sussex, Wisconsin 53089 

Phone (262) 246-5200 

FAX (262) 246-5222 

Email:  info@villagesussex.org 

Website:  www.villagesussex.org 





TRIO

DESIGN
LAND SURVEYING

CIV INGIL ENGINEER

PROPERTY LINE

PR
O

PE
R

TY
 L

IN
E

TREE IMPACT SUMMARY

- Total # of Protected Trees = 277 trees
- Total DBH of Protected Trees = 2,603 inches

- Total # of Protected Trees
  to be removed = 88 trees
- Total DBH of Protected Trees
  to be removed = 1,039 inches

-Total # of Protected Trees
 to be preserved = 189 trees
-Total DBH of Protected Trees
 to be preserved = 1,564 inches

-90% of Total DBH of Protected Trees = 2603 inches * 0.9 = 2,343 inches
-90% of Total DBH of Protected Trees - Total DBH of Protected Trees to Be Preserved =

          2,343 inches - 1,564 inches = 779 inches

- Total for Mitigation = 779 inches

  - Mitigation provided through street trees, buffer landscaping, & proposed landscaping.
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TO:  Parks & Recreation Board 

FROM:  Halie Dobbeck, Parks & Recreation Director 

RE:  External Organization Signage Policy 

DATE:  September 12, 2024 

 

Recent Supreme Court decisions have determined that municipalities cannot limit the content of messages 
posted by organizations renting their property. As a result, our previous signage policy has been nullified and a new 
policy has been drafted for your consideration. 

The updated policy stipulates that signage can only be posted by organizations that have contributed a minimum of 
$75,000 to Village improvements over the organization’s lifetime. These organizations have established long-term 
events in the Village, and restricting their signage would significantly affect our residents. If any of these 
organizations present a banner or message which upon a content-neutral staff review is determined to be a safety 
concern, additional steps will be taken. This includes but is not limited to the organization needing to hire security 
to ensure that Village staff and property are safe for the duration of the message or banner’s presence in the 
community. 

 

 

N64W23760 Main Street 
Sussex, Wisconsin 53089 

(262) 246-5200 
info@sussexwi.gov 

villagesussex.org 



 External Signage Policy 
 
Purpose:  The purpose of this policy is to establish users and procedures for external signage on 
public property. Both electronic signage and physical signage (typically banners) provide an 
advertising display for the promotion of events sponsored by the Village of Sussex, Pauline Haass 
Public Library, and local, permitted community organizations. It is intended to raise community 
awareness of events or of information which concerns the community residents. The sign may be 
used to announce other appropriate community events and information sponsored by groups or 
associations other than the Village of Sussex, if these events and information meet the criteria 
outlined in this policy. 

   
1. Permitted Users & Priority Order 
 a.  Village of Sussex, its departments and affiliated Park & Recreation entities 
 b.  Pauline Haass Public library and its affiliated entities 
 c.  Hamilton School District as requested by the District Superintendent 

d.  Community organizations that have contributed at least $75,000 over the lifetime of the 
organization towards Village improvements. 
 

2. Message/Sign Quantity  
Electronic Sign Physical Signage on Public Property 
No more than five messages will be 
allowed on the sign at any given time.  
Messages placed on the sign should be 
limited to a maximum of three lines in 
length and up to a maximum of 15 
characters per line (depends on font size). 

Only one banner can be posted on public 
property at a time. 

 
4. Message/Sign Posting Duration 

Electronic Sign Physical Signage on Public Property 
Messages will only be allowed on the sign 
a maximum of four weeks prior to the 
event.   

Banners are only allowed to be posted a 
maximum of four weeks prior to the event. 

 
5.  Limitation of Message Content 
The content of the message is suggested to be limited to include the following information. 
 a. date 
 b. time 
 c. name of event/program 
 d. location 
 e. cost 
 f. reason 
The message/banner proof must be submitted at least 72 business hours in advance of set up to the Parks 
and Recreation Department. It will be reviewed on a content neutral basis. If staff determines that it may 
cause a security concern for Village property or staff, the entity will need to pay for necessary security to 
protect the Village’s property. 
 
Updated 10 March 2010; adopted 27 April 2010; updated 12 September 2024 
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